Meeting of the Planning Commission May 15th. 1956

Meeting called to order by Chairman, Roy Weideman.

Members present: Messrs. Bullock, Goetz, Hanks, Loring, Stanhurst and Weideman.

Others present: Ex-Officio member, Ralph Reed.

Minutes of the previous meeting read and approved.

Reports on recommendations to the Council:

Mr. Reed reported that recommendation #24, that the County Court get the Planning Commission's approval before accepting new plats, streets, alleys etc. within a six mile radius of the City of Brookings, had been approved by the Council.

Mr. Reed reported that the Council would take option on the Wranglers Club present holdings. #25 26

Bids on the Pioneer and North Brookings paving projects to be opened June 3rd. Rec. #25.

Correspondence:

A letter from Mrs. Lyle Refield in answer to ours regarding the completion of their building permit, was read to the effect that they were financially unable at this time to make further improvements. Secretary to write City Attorney, Mr. Ackley as to procedure if any, that the Planning Commission might legally take.

A letter from the City Council was read recommending athat the Planning Commission investigate the possibilities of Mill Beach as a recreational area. Mr. Bullock and Mr. Goetz were appointed to look into the matter and report back at our next meeting.

Building plans of Dr. Cate:

The building plans of Dr. Cate to construct a store building in North Brookings was approved subject to the previsions of our building and zoning code.

On motion meeting adjourned.

Gladys Kanick, Secy.

Federal aid for our sewer and water projects discussed. Matter tabled for the present.